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Belong, Believe, Become 
“Do not be afraid: keep on speaking, do not be silent. For I am with you” 

Acts 18:9-10 

Dear parents and carers, 

 

Welcome to a new school year. I sincerely hope that you and your family have been able to enjoy the 

summer holidays. 

 

Last year saw our school community grow significantly, in fact there are now over 50% more children in the 

school than there were last September, which is remarkable but what we had planned and hoped for with 

our belief in the school. 

 

I want to thank all our staff for their continued hard work in delivering the very best education for your 

children, especially throughout the pandemic months. I also want to thank you for the support you have 

given the school throughout this time. With your support, and that of our local community, we have seen 

the school make significant improvements in recent years. Naturally, governors aim to continue our 

commitment to support school leaders in securing continued development. 

 

Our priority as governors is to resume our visits to the school to support our work with school leaders. I 

look forward to being able to share in your child’s learning as I arrange future visits to the school. Other 

governors will seek opportunities to see other areas of school life that are of particular interest to them 

and support the full governing body to have an accurate overview of the daily life of our school. 

 

On behalf of all governors, I hope this academic year has more continuity and we continue to see your 

child flourish. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Carol Olivier 

Chair of Governors 


